ADRIEL HILLS CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS MINUTES
May 18, 2021
Board Members Present: Jim Fry (President, 2021), Chris Wells (Vice President, 2023), Paul Bruck (Treasurer, 2023), David “Ski” Cismoski (Secretary, 2022), Ken Baldwin (2021), Isabel Garity (2023), and Sam Solt (2022).  The number by each director, indicates the last year of their term. 
Board Members Absent: None
Property Manager: Ralph Pankey
Homeowners Present: Mitch Greeno, Kerry Grohman, Audi Hertz, Don Homan, Marcy Lockhart, Andrea Peeples, Cathy Schott, Mark Silhasek and Laurie Sneider 
2021 Committee Members:

* Area Development Committee: Ski Cismoski, Ken Baldwin & Sam Solt

* Management Committee: Sam Solt, Charlie Doggett & Diane Kenning

* Ad Hoc Clubhouse Remodel Committee: Paul Bruck, Chris Wells, Dave Peel, 


Laurie Sneider, Chris Wells, April Kemerling.

* Clubhouse Electrical Update Committee: Ken Baldwin & Paul Bruck

* Nominating Committee: TBD

* City/County Planning Liaison: Isabel Garity
Call to Order: Jim called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm via Zoom. 
Approval of Agenda: Moved, Seconded and Approved (MSA) to approve agenda.
Homeowner Comments/Correspondence:
The board received a lot of correspondence about an incident May 9 on the golf course which will be dealt with in executive session.
Approval of Minutes – 
April 2021: MSA   with two corrections:
1) Isabel voted no on the fees, and yes on the reserve plan
2) Chris asked that April Kemerling’s name be added back to the Clubhouse Remodel Committee.
Treasurer’s Report:  Paul reported that the Fiscal Year May 20 – April 21 was closed out with a $7113 deficit. Things look positive for the upcoming year.
Manager’s Review: 

Ralph briefly reviewed his written report with the Board. 
* Mark Silhasek has agreed to head up the annual golf tournament. It will be on June 19, 2021, with a June 26th rain date. Volunteer to Chair for the BBQ that follows, is still needed.
* As of 5/18 the water main to the common area has been repaired, and will be back-filled and available for use soon.
* MSA that, based on the latest County COVID recommendations, when the pool reopens later this week, all amenities be opened without COVID restrictions.
Committee Work Groups:
Area Development: “All quiet on the Eastern Front.” No new proposals have been submitted to the City. Sam suggested this would be a good time to invite the new City Council members (Jeni Arndt and Susan Gutowsky) to tour AH and plant seeds about how adjacent development will impact us. Ski was delegated to write a letter to them (email it to the board members for comment before actually mailing it to the council members). Isabel volunteered to provide light snacks at the clubhouse after a tour.  
City/County Planning Liaison: 

No report – Isabel attended City and County meetings, but nothing relevant came from them.
Ad Hoc Committee - Clubhouse Remodel/Vision:

See Old Business below.
Community Activity Committee – 

Deborah Kohler has resigned due to their pending relocation to Windsor. An appeal for new volunteer leadership for social events will appear in the next newsletter. Specifically, a point person is needed - they can delegate duties for the various events.
Old Business:

Clubhouse Remodel Proposal: A written report was included in the packet. The board directed Chris and his committee to:
* Refine and draw up the specifics of the four preferred remodel components. (ADA bathroom, kitchen, audio/visual options, and exercise area)
* Gather info about possibilities around moving the mailboxes to a location outside the clubhouse.
* Investigate the feasibility and costs associated with moving the physical plant / shop area from the clubhouse to the maintenance area just south of the golf course. MSA that a separate ad hoc committee be formed to do this. Suggestions for members should be emailed to Jim. (later, Mitch Greeno volunteered to be a member)
New Business:

Ken moved that the board revisit his motion that had been tabled at the April meeting. He moved that the board make a formal statement against the extension of Turnberry and instead advocate for widening and improving Timberline to become the main North/South arterial south of Mountain Vista at the April meeting. The motion died for the lack of a second.

A homeowner asked if some exterior trim colors could be approved for use on buildings. A discussion about possibilities was had. Chris volunteered to visit Sherwin-Williams to get ideas for possible trim colors to go with each body color. 
Homeowner comments: 
Don Homan noted that when the first storage building was built (now the maintenance shop), issues arose (the cost of a water tap and with fire truck access) which led to not finishing the building any further.  
Mitch Greeno noted that in addition to the fire and water tap issues, sewer tap fees and possibility of a sewage lift station being needed would inflate the cost of upgrading the maintenance shop. Parking for employees would also be required. He wondered if there was a hydrant within 300 feet of the building (further away would require sprinkling inside the building). Mitch volunteered to be on an ad hoc committee to investigate the feasibility of such a move. Ralph agreed to be staff liaison to the committee.
Regarding trim paint; Mitch believes that either all or none of the buildings in the HOA should get trim paint. It would be unworkable for owners to choose yes or no in multi-unit buildings. He thinks any trim paint should be done when the body is painted and by the paint contractor. 
Mark Silhasek; regarding city council visit, the Mayor grew up here and is likely at least somewhat familiar with the area. Regarding social activities; years ago there were events nearly every month. With the increase in younger people now living here, fewer residents choose to do their socializing on campus.
Mark Kenning wondered what would be done with the vacated space were the physical plant be moved to the maintenance shop area. Chris noted that the exercise area (one of the clubhouse remodel preferences) could be placed there. 
Executive Session: 
* MSA for the board went into executive session at 7:35
* The board came out of executive session 8:41
Adjournment: MSA for adjournment at 8:43
Recorded and Submitted by Mark Kenning
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